THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, April 15, 2009

Place:


Marie MacDonald’s, 6 Timothy Lane

Present:
Laurrie Sostman
Marie MacDonald


Jeff Olmstead 

Patrick DeLorenzo


Walter Mills

Call to Order

Walter Mills, President, opened the meeting at 7:09 p.m.  Minutes from the March 18, 2009 meeting were approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report
Jeff Olmstead reported that 8 homeowners are now overdue as of April 1.  That’s an improvement of four over the 12 homeowners who were overdue as of the last board meeting.

· Acceleration and penalties were applied for the first time to two overdue accounts, and one homeowner immediately paid the outstanding balance (acceleration charges and penalties were then removed).

· All but one of the remaining accounts have acceleration and penalties applied.  One homeowner is making periodic payments to get current, so acceleration and penalties have not been made in that case.

One home on Quail Run is in foreclosure and will revert to the bank on May 6 unless a responsible party comes forward.  This homeowner owes $2,875 in dues and penalties. A home on Spring Hill is also in foreclosure and will be taken by the bank May 11 if no responsible party comes forward.  This homeowner owes $1,640 in dues and penalties.

In both of these situations, after the bank takes ownership, the bank will owe the Common six months of dues ($430) a priori (after taxes), and the remainder will become secondary to the mortgage balance.  Our attorney advised Jeff to contact the banks after foreclosure to advise them of the amounts outstanding beyond the six months of dues, and see if we can arrange reimbursement beyond the statutory six months of dues.  Our collection agency will also pursue recovery of the full overdue amounts directly with the homeowners.

Jeff reported that he has purchased a 10 month CD a 2.5% interest for $10,000 using Capital Expenditure Funds.  

The 2008 audited financial statement and the 2008 tax return are completed and can be posted on our web site.  Patrick will scan the documents and get them to Laurrie for posting.

The Treasurer’s report was accepted as submitted.

Discussion

Walt reported that annual membership in the Connecticut chapter of the Community Association Institute is $110 for one member, $204 for two members and $279 for three members.  The Board authorized Walt to sign up for a single membership under his name, and we will evaluate the benefits of this trade group during the year.

Committee / vendor reports:  

Marie reported on her discussions with Dynamic Landscaping and Central CT Landscaping.  Both companies recommend reducing the schedule of fertilization of the common areas in the next contract (for 2010).  The Board discussed the possibility of keeping the weed suppression services, but only fertilizing two times a year rather than the current three times.

Patrick reported that he notified Harriet Howard on Spice Bush that her addition needs to be submitted to the Covenant Committee for approval, but nothing has been received.  The work already is underway.  Patrick will send a letter to her notifying her of the Bylaws requirements for outside structures, and that fines are applicable in the event of non-compliance.
Walt reported that MDC will turn on the water for the irrigation system by the end of April (the system will be activated later).

New items:

Dawn McDermott has volunteered to coordinate the neighborhood tag sale on May 16.

Walt called Denny Hopper, President of the Regency homeowners association, and got his agreement that a notice about pet clean up will be sent to the Regency community.  Walt also spoke to Richard Burt on Arrowwood who has been leaving pet waste in the circle and letting his dog off leash.  The homeowner agreed to leash his dog and clean up after, and sent the board a written commitment of that.

Marie spoke with the Community Service Officer in the Bloomfield Police Department, and he provided her with a very detailed and helpful booklet on town laws that apply to our association.  One section deals with Bloomfield’s leash laws, and the responsibilities of the Animal Control department.  He explained to Marie that the police department, and not neighbors, should deal with homeowners who are in violation of leash laws, and the town will investigate, police, and apply fines ($99 per violation) if they are notified. 

Patrick agreed to scan the section on dog ordinances and get it to Laurrie for posting on our website, and for our next mailing.

The next meeting is June 3 at Patrick DeLorenzo’s house, 10 Timothy Lane. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by:

Laurrie Sostman, Secretary

The Common at Sinnott Farm
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